
August 20, 2018 

Edward A. Boling 

Associate Director for the National Environmental Policy Act 

Council on Environmental Quality 

730 Jackson Place NW 

Washington, DC 

Port 
of Seattle· 

RE: Docket No. CEQ-2018-0001-0001- Notice of Proposed Rulemaking on Implementation of 

Procedural Provisions of National Environmental Policy Act 
I 

Dear Associate Director Boling: 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit comments regarding potential changes to the National 

Environmental Policy Act (NEPA). We are writing to ensure that any changes balance the modernization 

of NEPA with strong commitments to environmental protection and community engagement. 

Founded in 1911, the Port of Seattle is a special-purpose municipal corporation serving the residents of 

King County; its mission is to create good jobs here and across Washington state by advancing trade and 

commerce, promoting manufacturing and maritime growth, and stimulating economic development. 

Among its responsibilities is the operation of Seattle-Tacoma International Airport (Sea-Tac) and of 

major maritime facilities ranging from cruise operations to commercial and recreational fishing. Because 

of our diversified aviation and maritime operations, we interact with numerous federal agencies through 

the NEPA process from the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) to the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers. 

As a public sector entity, we are committed to creating opportunity for all, stewarding our environment 

responsibly, partnering with surrounding communities, promoting social responsibility, conducting 

ourselves transparently, and holding ourselves accountable. These are the same goals that serve as the 

underpinning for both the NEPA and State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) processes: ensuring that we 

are maximizing the engagement of local residents, and providing the strongest possible environmental 

protections. The Port of Seattle has even mirrored this within our own decision-making by implementing 

a Sustainability Evaluation Framework to transparently document environmental, economic, and 

societal considerations associated with our actions. 

Local residents often have valuable information about the places and resources that they value and the 

potential environmental, social, and economic effects that actions may have on those areas. Any 

changes to NEPA should not undermine the opportunity to benefit from this input. Similarly, the need 

for environmentally sustainable development and operations is not just a "nice to have" but a core 

requirement of our "license to operate" as a public sector organization. As environmental stewards, we 

embrace our responsibility to our citizens, to the livability of this region, and to the future. NEPA must 

first and foremost continue to serve as our basic national charter for protection of the environment. 








